
Town of Montville Town Council 
Public Hearing General Government Budget Minutes for April 27, 2016 

6:00 p.m. – Montville High School – Auditorium 
 
 
1.      Call to Order 

Chairman Jaskiewicz called the meeting to order at 6:00 p.m. 

2.      Pledge of Allegiance followed by a moment of silence in honor of our military. 

3.      Roll Call 
Present were Councilors Caron, Longton, May (6:02 p.m.), Pollard, Rogulski, Tanner, and 
Jaskiewicz.  Also present was Mayor Ronald McDaniel. 

4. Public Hearing 
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Chairman Jaskiewicz opened the public hearing. 

Bob Manfredi, 9 Heather Brook Road, Uncasville, stated that it was not his intent last 
evening to support the reduction of the quality of education for the students of Montville, 
but to call attention to the evident decline in the number of students in the District, resulting 
in the estimated cost of approximately $19,000.00/year per student.  He continued to speak 
in opposition of increasing the budget of the police salaries and cars.  He questioned the 
line items for ECS Grant, police private duty, all season buddies, and the need for a canine 
police dog.   

Keith Truex, 1046 East Lake Road, Oakdale, Chief, Chesterfield Fire Company, spoke in 
support of a career firefighter for the Chesterfield Fire Company to help support the lives of 
those not only residing in the Chesterfield area, but also those in the surrounding areas by 
providing a quicker response to calls.  They are currently paying overtime costs to staff the 
Fire Company, which has had 59 calls for service, plus 23 EMS (Emergency Medical 
Services) calls for service so far this month.   

Howard R. Beetham, Jr., 60 Riverview Road, Uncasville, spoke in support of a career 
firefighter at Chesterfield Fire Company, increasing the budget for the Raymond Hill 
Library, and increasing the stipend for the members of the Town Council.  Savings, he felt, 
may be gained from cutting the Public Works and Police budgets.   

Mike Butterworth, 128 Connecticut Boulevard, Oakdale, spoke in support of an additional 
dispatcher for the Dispatching Department. 

Bob Manfredi, 9 Heather Brook Road, Uncasville, questioned the amounts for the adopted 
budget for the 2015 school year.   

Kerry, Employee, Raymond Hill Library, spoke in support of additional funding for the 
Raymond Hill Library, one of the best resources in the Town, to help increase the amount 
of programs available to children and adults, alike. 

Howard R. Beetham, Jr., 60 Riverview Road, Uncasville, commended Fire Marshal Ray 
Occhialini and Fire Inspector/Public Education Officer Ed Shafer. 

Chairman Jaskiewicz spoke on behalf of the Town Council and Mayor, thanking everyone 
for voting them into office, assuring them that they will continue to carefully review, speak 
with the various departments, as necessary, keeping in mind the issues regarding the State’s 
budget, prior to making any final decisions, and thanking everyone for attending the Public 
Hearing.   

Chairman Jaskiewicz asked three times if there were any additional persons from the public 
who would like to speak regarding the General Government Budget. 

5. Adjournment 
Motion made by Councilor Caron, seconded by Councilor Tanner, to adjourn the meeting 
at 6:23 p.m.  Voice vote, 7-0, all in favor.  Meeting adjourned.   

 

 

 

Respectfully Submitted by: 

Agnes Miyuki, Recording Secretary for the Town of Montville 

 


